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MEETING 
The Harrison West 

Society will meet 
  Wednesday, 

January 17 at 7:00 PM 
First Brethren 

Church, Third & 
Oregon 

NEXT 

Minutes 
Energy Savings at Home 

Zen Sushi Coming to 
You 

Fifth Ave. School to Close 
FLOW 

442 W. Second 
Light Looking 

INSIDE 

HARRISONWESTNEWS 
A Neighborhood on the National Register of  Historic Places 

Since 1976 
th 

HARRISON WEST 
SOCIETY 

ANNIVERSARY 
30 

December 2006 17/12 

   Harrison West Society 

Holiday Party 

Wednesday, December 20 7 - 9  PM 

Victorian Midnight Cafe 
(reserved just for us) 

251 W. 5th Ave. 

Park across the street at Fifth Ave. Elementary School 

hors d’oeuvres provided 
Cash Bar    Door Prizes 

Reservations requested, please 
Call Sandy Woolard at 297-8600, ext 119, or 

email swoolard@dooleyco.com before December 15 

Conservation 

Neighborhood 

Legislation 

At the Neighbor-
hood Conservation 
District public hearing 
held by City Council 
member Maryellen 
O’Shaughnessy, several 
dozen people from about 
9 neighborhoods spoke 
their piece, and most of 
them were firmly in 
favor of the idea. 

The caveats were 
the way the legislation is 
written and the demands 
it makes on the neigh-
borhoods. 

Most people 
thought the legislation as 
written had no teeth to 
enforce the legislation 
and no penalties for 
those who ignored it. 

They also thought 
the 60% positive signa-
tures from the property 
owners was demanding 
too much from neighbor-
hoods where people work 
long hours and where 
volunteers would be 
collecting the signatures. 

The few speakers 
against the legislation 
seemed not to understand 
it or to have petty gripes 
about it or their neighbor-
hoods. 

Time to Join the Harrison West 
Society – the Best $10 You’ll 
Ever Spend 

It’s time to renew your membership in the City’s 
most active, most professional, and best neighborhood 
group – the Harrison West Society. 

The Society’s goal is to improve our membership 
by 10 percent over 2006. With 256 members, that means 
we need to renew everyone and get 25 new members. 
Sign up your neighbors, get to know the folks across the 
street, and don’t forget those new people who moved in 
down the block. 

Tony Celebrezze is doing a great job as Chair, but 
he depends on the rest of us to help. 

Why the big push to get members? Because the 
more members the Society has, the better the City treats 
us. And the more great ideas we have for running the 
neighborhood. 

Harrison 

West Holiday 

Party Dec. 20 

7 - 9 PM 
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HARRISON WEST NEWS 
is the monthly publication of the Harrison West 
Society, Inc. 

www.harrisonwest.org 

P.O. Box 163442, Columbus, OH 43216 

Officers 
PRESIDENT 
Rob Harris    297-8388 
rharris@archall.com 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Mary Funk     291-9545 
MFunk50@sbcglobal.net 
SECRETARY 

TREASURER 
Becky Borlaza  746-5606 
rborlaza@borlaza.com 
Editorial and Advertising 
Information: 
Editor Veda Gilp  299-6877,444-4532(w), fax 
444-1710, vedagilp@vedagilp.com 
Editorial and Advertising Deadlines: 
Third Friday of the month preceding 
publication month. 
Pleas email a PDF of your ad. Ads are 2-3/8 
inches wide. 
Ad rates                            3 X@12 X@ 
3 col inches(2 3/8 w X 3 h)  $ 30    $  25 
6 col inches(5 wX 3 h)       $ 60   $  55 
1/2 page (7.5wX5.5h)         $160  $155 
full page(7.5 wX 9.75h)     $300  $290 
inserts $150 each time if preprinted; inserts not 
pre-approved will be $300. 
Send to: Veda Gilp, Editor, 996 Pennsylva-
nia Ave., Columbus, OH 43201 
Terms Payment for ALL ads is due by the 
15th of the month the ad runs. Ads not paid 
within 30 days will be dropped until payment 
is made. Make checks payable to Harrison 
West Society and send to Harrison West 
Society, P.O. Box 163442, Columbus, OH 
43216. Ads which are created by the Harrison 
West News are the property of the Harrison 
West News and cannot be used in other 
publications. 
The Harrison West News reserves the right to 
decline any advertising which does not meet 
editorial and advertising guidelines. 
The Harrison West News is produced by an all- 
volunteer staff, and while accuracy is para-
mount, the reader is advised the Harrison West 
News or the Harrison West Society, Inc., is not 
responsible for errors. 

Copyright 2006 by Harrison West Society, 
Inc. All rights reserved. 
Harrison West Society meets3nd Wednes-
day of each month, 7:00 PM. 

New meeting time is 7 PM. 

HARRISON WEST SOCIETY MINUTES 

November 15, 2006 
as submitted by Jim Slone, Secretary 

The meeting was called to order at 
7:00 PM with a quorum of voting mem-
bers present (10); Vice President Mary 
Funk presiding. 
Routine Business 
Minutes Bob Mangia motioned to approve 
the minutes of the last meeting. Passed. 
Treasure’s Report Treasure Becky Borlaza 
reported $2,917.88 in the checking 
account, plus what is in savings and CDs. 
Old Business and Committee 

Reports: 
President’s Report VP Mary Funk 
reported that the TIF  signatures no longer 
are needed. The county and city were not 
aware that we  needed them. Without the 
signatures we will  be leaking only 1.5% 
of the millage or approximately $10,623 
each year. 
Budget and Finance Chair Scot Robinson 
had nothing to report. 
Civic Relations/Conservation  Chair 
Jacob Sukosd reported on the Conserva-
tion meeting at City Council which was 
held at the same time as the HWS meeting. 
There were 11 speakers, three of which 
were from Harrison West. All but one were 
in support of the Conservation District. 
Many of the neighborhoods wanted to be 
one of the two neighborhoods chosen for 
the pilot. To be eligible to become a 
Conservation District 60% of the residents 
need to respond and 60% of those re-
sponding need to be a positive response. 
Constitution and By Laws  Chair Chris 
Ruder reported that he is in the process of 
setting up a meeting in January. 
Elections Committee VP Mary Funk 
stated the need to elect a replacement for 
the Office of Secretary. She stated that Jim 
Slone would like to be considered for the 
position. Mary asked if any one else would 
like to be considered. No one else stepped 
forward. Chris Ruder nominated Jim Slone 
to be the next Secretary; Passed. Mary said 
that she would notify Rob Harris to update 
the letterhead with Jim’s information. 
Parks Chair Bob Mangia reported fall 
cleaning was progressing. If anyone is 
interested in helping with the clean up 
please contact Bob. The Side-by-Side park 
is almost done. 
P &D  Chair Jacob Sukosd reported that 
the BZA just got the lot on Michigan. 
Current review showed no problems for 
HWS but P&D will keep an eye on it. The 
Executive Committee met with the owners 
of 422-424 W. 2nd Ave. There is currently a 
single family home and an undeveloped lot 
at this address. The owners are proposing 
a three-story 52-foot brick building 
without porches or gables to be sold as 

three condos. (See the article in last 
month’s HWS News for a picture.) Each 
unit will have a single car garage as part of 
the first floor along with an “office” and an 
external surface lot parking space in the 
rear of the property. The immediate 
objections at the Executive Committee 
meeting were that the scale was wrong for 
the street and the combining of the lots 
would require a exception from the zoning 
that HWS worked hard to put in place. 
The owners were asked for a follow-up 
proposal. 

VP Mary Funk suggested that we 
send a letter to the BZA to note our 
concerns regarding the R3Z zoning, 
demolition of the current home, and 
combining of the two lots into one. Pastor 
Morris motioned authorizing HWS to send 
a letter to the BZA if after reviewing the 
owners second proposal it is needed; 
Passed. 
Social Acting C hair  Sandy Woolard 
reported that the Holiday Party is set for 
December 20. Deadline for RSVP is 
December 15. The Holiday Party will be 
held at Victorian Midnight Café which will 
be reserved just for us. Gil Borlaza had 
talked to Bob Mangia about passing a sign 
up sheet for door prizes. Sandy also 
requested help in contacting businesses to 
donate door prizes. Food last year was 
paid for by Mark Wagenbrenner. Food this 
year will be humus, pita bread, chips, and 
small sandwiches. Bring a side dish. The 
back patio will be available for smokers. 
Parking is available at the Fifth Ave. 
Elementary School. Chris Ruder motioned 
to allow HWS to pay up to $500 toward 
expenses for the party; Passed. 
Crime  Officer Steve Smith reported 3 car 
thefts (1 was an attempt), 4 burglaries (1 
was new construction), 3 malicious 
destruction, 1 misdemeanor theft (down-
spout), and 1 theft from auto.  He also 
reported that the police are proposing a 
new law for junk dealers similar to the law 
for pawn dealers. The proposed law would 
require junk dealers to record the name 
and address of anyone they believe is 
trying to sell property that appears to be 
new. VP Mary Funk asked what the 
coverage would be for our neighborhood 
during the OSU v. Michigan game. Office 
Smith stated that a lot of the force would 
be at the stadium or in the OSU area for 
crowd control. Response in our area would 
be limited to high priority call only. Scot 
Robinson motioned  to have HWS pay 
$200 for food for the officers for Friday 
evening; Passed. 

ADAMH didn’t show so they will be 
rescheduled for another meeting in the 
near future. 

New Business & Announce-
ments: 
HWS Meeting Date  The Holiday Potluck 
will be held in lieu of the December 20 
meeting. The next meeting will be January 
17, 7 PM at the First Brethren Church. 
Executive Committee will meet Wednes-
day, December 6, 6 PM, First Brethren 
Church. 
Adjournment  Jacob Sukosd motioned to 
adjourn at 8:30 PM; Passed. Meeting 
adjourned. 
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CIRCULARS 
City-wide delivery 

We specialize in the SHORT NORTH area 
Door-to-door distribution of Circulars, 

Samples, Coupons, etc. 
“It’s in the bag - 52 weeks a year” 

RELIABLE 
Advertising & Distributing Co. 

P.O. Box 8027, Columbus 43201 

294-1629 

Designs by Doe 
Flowers • Plants • Gifts 
Balloons •Candles • Gift Baskets 
Weddings • Funerals •  All Occasions 
Always Something Different 

your local florist 

614•299•2858 
1110 Michigan Ave at Third 

Open Mon-Sat, delivery everywhere 

www.designsbydoe.com 

Sunday       9:20  AM Sunday School 

                 10:20  Refreshment Gathering 

                 10:40  Morning Worship 

                   6:00  PM  Evening Worship 

Tuesday     6:30  PM Bible Study 

Thursday   6:30 PM Youth Group 

Friday        7:00 PM OPen Prayer 

First Brethren Church 

473 W. Third Avenue  299-3663 
RICHARD MORRIS, PASTOR 

John/Betty Jordan, Assistants 

Our church is open to all. 
Please come. 

Reaching out to all  with God’s Love 

2007 
Please complete this form and mail it, along with your appropriate contribution to 
Harrison West Society,  P.O. Box 163442, Columbus, OH 43216. Membership 
dues are paid each calendar year. 

NAME(S)________________________________________________ 

PHONE _________EMail___________________________________ 

ADDRESS_______________________________________________ 
RENEWAL �    NEW MEMBERSHIP � 

�Individual $10 �Household $15 

�Senior  $5 (60 +)    �Sustaining $25   �Patron (Business) $30 

�Non-Harrison West Resident (non-voting) $10 

Harrison West Society 

Membership 

th 

HARRISON WEST 
SOCIETY 

ANNIVERSARY 
30 

Get Out of the House and Look at the 

Lights 
Harrison West is lighting up the night with all the holiday lights 

neighbors are stringing. Check out the always-fantastic house on Second 
and Harrison. Michigan down near First is bright enough to land a 747. 
Perry has some lovely lights, too. Even Pennsylvania near First, long a 
dark hole at the holidays, is getting in the mood. 

It’s the holidays. Take some time to admire the lights, since you can’t 
smell the roses. 

Fifth Avenue 

Elementary to Close 

The Columbus Public 
Schools, through its Facilities 
Master Plan Revision Committee, 
currently is considering closing 
Fifth Avenue Alternative Elemen-
tary for International Studies on 
Forsythe Avenue. Fifth Avenue 
Alternative Elementary School is 
the neighborhood elementary 
school for all of Harrison West. 

 The school board will be 
presented with recommendations 
for closing schools at their meeting 
on December 19. 

If you are concerned about the 
closing of our neighborhood el-
ementary school, please contact 
members of the Columbus Public 
Schools Board of Education and 
indicate your support for keeping 
Fifth Avenue Elementary open. 

Contact information for the 
school board members can be 
found at Columbus Public Schools 
website www.columbus.k12.oh.us/. 
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Robert Eves, Owner Robertfeb@yahoo.com 

“We wish all contractors 
were so diligent. Top- 
notch all the way.”Clem 

and Bill, Harrison West 

Call Painting and More for quality 
home improvements. Insured, bonded, 
residential and commercial, member of 
Angie’s List and Clintonville C of C. 
Ask for our 25 Point Customer 
Satisfaction Guarantee. 

PAINTING 
& 

MORE 
614-261-1978 

3rd Avenue at Pennsylvania Avenue 
Harrison West • Columbus 

See our menu at 

www.cafecornercolumbus.com 

We do the cooking.  
We give you free delivery. 

What could be better? 

Call 294-CAFE  
for FREE DELIVERY  
when you mention this ad 

(Free delivery offer  valid until September 30, 2006.) (through December 31) 

Ken Wightman your neighborhood Realtor

  • Specializing in Harrison West

  • 21 years selling homes in Harrison West

  • Longtime resident and homeowner in Harrison West

  • #1 in sales in Harrison West

Experience and Knowledge count

When you’re ready to Buy or Sell call Ken

Ken Wightman
kwight@ee.net

294-5335719 N. High St. Columbus, Ohio 43215

442 West Second 

Plans Don’t Meet 
Harrison West 
Standards 

The P&D committee met with 
the owner of 422-424 W. Second to 
discuss redevelopment plans for the 
double lot that he recently purchased. 

The owner is proposing to 
demo the current single family home 
and build a 3 family, brick building 
that would fill both lots. The pro-
posal includes parking for both cars. 

The P&D committee made 
many recommendations as the 
proposal was not well received. 

First, the neighborhood is 
against demolition of historic 
buildings, and even the worst of the 
worst have been renovated in HW. 

Second, the Harrison West 
plan strictly prohibits the combina-
tion of lots to build multifamily 
homes. This development would 
also go against the down zoning 
that the neighborhood worked for 
to prohibit 3 and 4 family homes, 
and restrict the neighborhood to 1 
and 2 family. 

Also, the building massing 
does not fit with the neighboring 

Keeping Sidewalks 

Clear Is Not Just 
Attractive -- It’s 

Safer, Too 

Everyone is so busy now that 
it’s easy to forget to rake up the last 
of the leaves from the sidewalk and 
curb. But those leaves will make it 
harder to shovel the snow and melt 
the ice that will be coming. Besides, 
you’ll track them into the house. 

While you’re at it, be sure to 
remove the hose from the outside 
bibs — it’s not enough just to turn 
off the water. 

Not too late to get a can of 
“Good Stuff” to fill leaky places in 
the foundation and around windows. 

Checking the furnace is a 
good idea, and be sure to replace 
that filter. 

A fire in the fireplace makes it 
toasty, but is your chimney clear? 

Now’s also a good time to 
lubricate the moving parts of your 
garage door with WD 40. 

Clean the gutters. 
It’s all stuff that needs to be 

done before you can settle down 
and enjoy your holiday season. 

homes. The structure would be 50 
wide and 35 feet tall, with a full 
three stories of living space. 

The P&D committee sug-
gested renovating the current home 
and building a single or two family 
on the vacant lot. The P&D will 
continue to work with the devel-
oper to insure a product that will 
serve the neighborhood for the next 
100 years. 
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Products underwritten by Nationwide Mutual Insurance Company and Affiliated 
Companies. Life insurance issued by Nationwide Life Insurance Company. Home Office: 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-2220.

Call me today for a quote.

Charles Jacoby Agency

One Nationwide Plaza
Columbus, OH    43215

614-249-2141
Charles_Jacoby_Agency@NWagent.com

Combine your home and auto insurance and 
save up to 20% on your premiums at Nationwide.®

5 

ALL 
WE WELCOME AND HONOR 

299 King Avenue  Columbus, Ohio 43201 
614.424.6050  www.kingave.org 

King Avenue 
United Methodist Church 
Open hearts, Open minds, Open doors. 

Sunday Worship 9:00 am & 10:45 am 

Joe Armeni GRI 

SHORTNORTHHOMES.COM 

Call the Short North Real Estate Expert Joe Armeni, Broker/Owner 
RE/MAX City Center, REALTORS 

453 W. Third Avenue Columbus, Ohio 43201     (614) 291-7555 
Email:Armenisells@compuserve.com 

COMING SOON!  4 Brick Condos 

956-962 Neil Ave.-Victorian Village beauties! 1- 
3 bdrms and 1 bth each unit. Decorative 
fireplaces, wood frs and storage abound. 
$139,900-$209,900 

New Listing-Victorian Village 

1247 Forsythe Ave.-Lovely renovated condo w/ 2 
bdrms, 1 bth, wood flrs, granite counters, new kitch 
appliances, full bsmt. See & buy today! $159,900 

Caffe Apropos 

Beer by the Glass or 
Bottle 

More than 60 premiums from 
around the world 
Good Food, too 

Relax in our rich ambiance 
Mon-Sat to 11 PM; Sun 1 to 11 PM 

corner Third and Michigan 
294-5282 

TOM & JERRY 

488-8507 

Corner of Kenny & Chambers 

Highly 

Experienced 

Staff 

15% off your first order of $150 or more 

www.tomandjerrysauto.com 
We make your ride - and your life - a whole lot better 

Warranties 

Tires  Tune-ups 
Computer 
Diagnosis 

Automotive Service 

FLOW Gets Grant for 5th Avenue Dam 

Study 

Friends of the Lower Olentangy has received a grant to do educa-
tional work around the 5th Ave. Dam modification or removal. They are 
looking for input from Harrison West: 267-3386 
www.olentangywatershed.org. 
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Resolution: Start 
Saving Energy 
By Gilbert Borlaza 

Homeowners often assume that 
implementing a household energy 
saving plan requires a significant 
investment. It is true that a single 
compact fluorescent (CF) light bulb 
costs more than a standard incandes-
cent bulb. But whereas an incandes-
cent bulb may last for 500 to 2000 
hours, typical CF bulbs can last up to 
8000 hours. A goal to start saving 
energy must be viewed as a long- 
term plan. 

Installing CF bulbs throughout 
your home is a simple way to begin 
a household energy-saving plan. 
Start by putting CF bulbs in the four 
most frequently used light fixtures in 
your home. The Earth Day Network 
(www.earthday.net) states that this 
simple act can prevent the emission 
of 5,000 pounds of carbon dioxide 
into the atmosphere. Through this 
small change in your home, you can 
make a significant impact to the 
environment. 

In addition to their increased 
lifespan, CF bulbs will also save 
you money throughout their useful 
life. To generate the light output 
comparable to a standard 60-watt 
bulb, a CF bulb only consumes 15 
watts.  Over 8000 hours, the cost 
to operate a standard 60-watt bulb 
is approximately $48, whereas the 
operating cost of a CF bulb is 
closer to $12. Consider your 
potential savings if you replace 
four or more bulbs in your home. 

CF bulbs can be used in 
almost all applications that use an 
incandescent bulb, though frequent 
switching on and off may reduce 
their lifespan. As such, they are 

best used in fixtures that are on for 
longer periods of time, such as a 
family room or foyer. I installed a 
CF bulb in my porch light, which is 
turned on for several hours each 
evening. I also installed CF bulbs in 
nearly every ceiling fixture. 

According to the Earth Day 
Network, “If every household in the 
U.S. replaced one light bulb with a 

CF [bulb], it would prevent enough 
pollution to equal removing one 
million cars from the road.” 

Start doing your part today 
and make a new year’s resolution 
to conserve energy.  In addition to 
saving the environment, you’ll also 
save money. 
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Buying or selling a home?
Our dedicated team of professionals gives you
the personal attention you need whether you
are buying or selling.

New builds, older homes, lofts and condos...
we do it all.

Dooley & Company is proud to be in the
Business First 2005 Book of Lists as the only
Short North Area real estate agency to be
ranked in the Top 25 for number of homes
sold and in the Top 5 for average home
price throughout Central Ohio.

Equal housing opportunity

Sandy Woolard,
ext. 119

Kathleen Burd,
ABR, ext. 105

Chris Zuelke,
LPA, ext. 110

Donald “DJ” Coon,
ABR, ext. 212

Bradley Weatherford,
CRS, ext. 115

Sharon Young,
  ext. 104

Bruce Dooley,
CRS, ext. 101

252 W. Fifth Ave
Columbus, Ohio
www.dooleyco.com

The Trusted Name In Real Estate

DOOLEY
COMPANY

&

R E A L T O R S

614-297-8600

Eadie Gourmet Eats 

Out at Zen Sushi 
(Continued from Page 8) 

Since we had a baby with us, 
the owner and his wife were 
especially attentive, because they 
have a baby, too. So did our 
server. So did the people in the 
booth behind us. Does this say 
something about the restaurant or 
about the Short North, do you 
think? 

(And no, the baby did not eat 
sushi. I fed her formula. Yuk! I 
can attest that babies do not have 
taste buds. However, in my 
family we start all the kids on 
sushi as soon as they begin eating 

solid food, so it won’t be long.) 
Don’t miss the seasoned 

mini octopus, which come 
wrapped in rice and nori, with 
their little red tentacles sticking 
up in the air. 

Service is leisurely, since 
you basically serve yourself from 
the conveyor belt. We noticed 
people lingering over piles of 
empty plates and empty beer 
bottles. It’s very casual and 
friendly. 

Here’s good news! Jimmy, 
the owner, promised that he is 
beginning delivery through the 
area shortly. That means you can 

call Zen at 222-1000, order your 
favorite sushi, and have it deliv-
ered fresh to your door! 

By all means, go to Zen 
Sushi. It’s one of the perks of 
living here in the best part of 
town. 

Zen Sushi, 505 North High, 
222-1000, fax 222-8850. Open 
11:30 to 2:30 for lunch; 5 to 10 
weekdays; and 5 -11 Fri. and Sat. 
Reservations accepted, even if 
you have a baby and a teenager 
along. Ask for one of the big 
booths. That way you have more 
space to pile up the empty plates 
and bowls. 
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St. Francis of Assisi 

Roman Catholic Church 

386 Buttles Ave. 

299-5781 

WEEKEND MASSES 
Sunday: 9 AM and 11 AM 

MASSES DURING THE WEEK 
Tuesday through Friday: 6 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Friday at 5:30 PM 
www.sfacolumbus.org 

Eadie Gourmet 
Eats Out at Zen 

Sushi 
by Veda Gilp 

Had a delightful evening with 
my family, including the new 
granddaughter, at the new Zen 
Sushi restaurant at 505 North High 
next to the Hampton Inn. The 
Abbracci valet parkers very kindly 
parked our car, too. 

Zen is beautiful in light 
woods, neon green, and black. It’s 
draw is threefold even if you don’t 
count the easy parking: 
1. Sushi is really fresh and good. 
2. Prices are very reasonable, 

especially for the Short North. 
3. The sushi comes to you on a 

conveyor belt, so you choose 
what you want and grab it as it 
comes by. 

We had a great time matching 
the menu pictures and descriptions 
with the plates whizzing by. Blue 
plates are $2, red plates are $3, and 
black plates are $4. When you’re 
finished, the server counts the plates 
and bowls on the table and hands 
you the bill, just like in Tokyo. 

You also can order off a full 
menu of tempura, salads, sashimi, 
Bento, rice bowls, grilled things, 
satay and noodles. 

I had salmon, shrimp, octo-
pus, tuna, lobster salad (really 
good), and tempura sushi. I also 
ordered salmon and tuna sashimi 
off the menu. 

My kids and niece pro-
nounced their miso soup extra 
good. I thought my gyozas would 
have been better steamed rather 
than fried, but they don’t have the 
facilities for steaming at this time. 
The filling was excellent, though. 

(Continued on Page 7) 

YOU HAVE 
OUR SUPPORT:

NationalCity.com

Member FDIC
Copyright © National City Corporation®

National City is proud to be an active

member of the Harrison West community.

Visit Mary Stuessy and her team for an

award-winning customer experience. 

763 Neil Avenue, 614-621-5430 

Other banks are banks in the neighborhood.
We’re your neighborhood bank. 

N 

444 West Third Avenue, Columbus, Ohio 43201 

(614) 299-2409 

So you can look as 
good as you want 

Specializing in problem hair. 

Modern Organic 
Products 


